Town of Greenwood Town Council Meeting Minutes Wednesday, February 14, 2024

COUNCIL and STAFF PRESENT:

Secretary Durene Jones, Councilman Mike Moran, Councilman Marshall Kemp, Councilman Donnie Donovan, Councilwoman Brenda Tallent, Town Manager Janet Todd, Police Chief Phillip Thomas, Town Clerk Carolyn Chisenhall, Solicitor Stephani Ballard.

CALL TO ORDER:

Councilwoman Jones opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance at 6:30p.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Motion to approve the January 10, 2024, Town Council Meeting minutes made by Councilman Moran, Seconded by Councilman Kemp. APPROVED Unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS:

None

NEW BUSINESS:

- Solicitor Ballard swore in the newly elected Council members: Donnie Donovan, Durene Jones, and Brenda Tallent. The Council reorganized and Councilman Kemp was voted Mayor, Councilman Moran was voted Vice-Mayor, and Councilman Donovan was voted Secretary.
- Sharon Cruz, engineer at Davis Bowen & Friedel, led a discussion of the Hazard Mitigation Plan, which will help the Town with FEMA funding eligibility in case of disaster.
- Tim Uber spoke about the Ballfield situation and the history of Woodbridge Little League and Diamond State Ducks being able to communicate and share the use of the field. Both parties have submitted requests for use of the field, though the Ducks do not ask to use the tee ball field. Mayor Kemp proposed voiding the current contract and giving 100% control to Woodbridge Little League for a \$1.00, 25-year lease, to be renegotiated in 2049. Ms. Ballard stated that the lease of a Town owned property would have to be an agenda item. Mr. Uber conceded that in the past, Woodbridge controlled the field, and he contacted Mr. Friedel about its use without going through the Town. Mayor Kemp suggested the Town have no involvement and Vice-Mayor Moran could be a middleman to keep this situation from happening again. Mayor Kemp requested the lease of the Greenwood Ballfield to the Little League as an agenda item next month. Mike Breeding, long time past president of Woodbridge Little League, and Chris Haymond, current WLL president, made comments.
 - The council voted to table the Ballfield discussion until next month, where it will again be added to the agenda.
- Councilwoman Jones made a motion, Seconded by Vice-Mayor Moran, to appoint Michael Phillips and Donald Torbert to the vacancies on the Planning Commission. APPROVED

POLICE REPORT:

Chief Thomas greeted the Council and gave a verbal report. He stated that the Police Department is coming up for reassessment and there may be some State of Delaware people here checking records. The Chief requested that the Council reinstate a Police Commissioner.

Mayor Kemp motioned to make Councilwoman Tallent a Police Liaison. Unanimously APPROVED.

The sale of the surplus vehicle was discussed. Manager Todd stated that there is an ordinance that says it should be sold through Ebay, auction, or sealed bid. Chief clarified that if it is purchased by someone outside of law enforcement, all equipment must be removed.

Mayor Kemp asked the Chief if we are looking for a new secretary. The Chief said we are going to need one, but with the accreditation reassessment coming up, he doesn't have time to hire and send someone to get trained. The State has offered someone to us part time to help us with that. The Chief suggested bringing Amy Carey back part time as an option. There was some discussion about civilian employees in the Police Department.

TOWN MANAGER REPORT:

Manager Todd reported on the state required Cross Connection Control Plan, a tour of a marijuana grow-op facility, the sinkhole on Railroad Avenue which will be repaired by DNREC at no cost to the Town, and Dorothy Morris of the Office of State Planning will attend the March Council meeting to discuss the review and update of Greenwood's Comprehensive Plan. Staff have Land Use training on February 21 and FOIA training in March. Sussex Conservation has called in Miss Utilities to clean out ditches. Manager Todd would like to schedule a budget amendment workshop for March with the employees present. Manager Todd then thanked Mr. Torbert for his leadership as the Mayor of Greenwood this past year.

PUBLIC COMMENT:

Anthony Massey spoke briefly, stating that Columbia Care in Milford would be glad to give Council a tour of their facility. Mr. Haymond asked if there had been any feedback or recommendation or funding from Sussex Conservation regarding flooding. Manager Todd replied that the tax ditch people say they don't have any money and that is why we are working with Sharon to find other ways to get funding to get some things done. Mayor Kemp read a note from Patsy Abbott and Larry Smith.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:

Motion to leave regular session and enter Executive Session at 7:40 by Mayor Kemp, Seconded by Councilman Donovan.

ADJOURNMENT:

8:44 pm meeting adjourned.

Attested Janut M Jod J., Town Manager